Minutes of Annual Convention 
National Federation of the Blind 

Of North Carolina

September 11, 2011    

At 9:00 am meeting was called to order by the President at the Clarian Sundance Hotel and Spa in Winston-Salem NC.   9-11 Rememberance and Reflection led by Sharon Weddington.  Invocation was given by Booker Winn. NFB pledge was led by Ever Lee Hairston, NFB National board member.     

Motion was made by Julius Locklear to dispense with the reading of the minutes from the convention in 2010 and approve as submitted.  Second was made by Angie Kaiser and motion was passed. 

Treasurer’s report by Boyce Locklear:  It was reported that during the pledge drive at the banquet $1,763 in cash was given and $1,096 was pledged to be paid by December 31, 2011.  General account balance as of August 31, 2011 was $8,657.70.  Scholarship balance was $27,734.85. See attached report for details. 

Membership report by Sharon Weddington:  The NFB of NC has a new chapter in Lincoln County and there are 2 other counties who are very close to forming chapters.  It was reported that we have some chapters who are struggling with membership.  The NFB of NC board is dedicated to helping these chapters with new member drives. 

Absent from chapter reports were Wayne, Stanley and Orange counties. Harnett County  was at the hospital with a Member. 

It was reported that the South Iredell Chapter would like to host the NFB of NC Convention in 2012 and the Nash-Edgecombe Chapter would like to host the NFB of NC  Convention in 2013. President Gary will be in touch with these chapters.   

Old Business: 

President Gary will continue trying to reform the parents of Blind Children division. 
New Business: 

2 resolutions were presented to the convention on Saturday. The first was to Keep GMS open.  The second was to stop Merger.  Motion was made and seconded to vote on these resolutions at the business meeting on Sunday. They were voted on and passed at the business meeting. Please see attached resolutions. 

Elections: 

3 Board positions were up for election. They were previously held by Julius Locklear, Lusi Radford and Charles Parker. These 3 board members were re-elected for a 2 year term.
 National Representative Ever Lee Hairston encouraged NC to start a member at large chapter.  She also encouraged all chapters to get on the PAC plan. 
Thanks went out to the Forsyth County Chapter for hosting a great convention.  

Adjourned at11 AM. 

Respectfully submitted,

Sharon Weddington 

NFB of NC Secretary   

